Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

February 5, 2018 
 Minutes Draft

6:54 PM Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair
Quorum confirmed
Agenda Approved for February 5, 2018 meeting with changes
Minutes Approved for January 10, 2018 meeting

Announcements:

None
  
Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update:  
Chief Schofield is out on scheduled vacation, back on Feb 17 and will attend GBOS on the 19th. Lieutenant Mark Hagan is acting Chief.  January stats should be presented at that time. WPD experienced uptick in calls with Resort’s Hot dog/Ski bunny party. Overall it went well.  Mandy Hawes asks if Resort event information is being communicated to WPD effectively.  Mandy to connect WPD office staff, Julia, with source for Resort event information. 
Group discussed Facebook discussion of drug/rape occurrences in Girdwood.  There have been no specific reports of this to WPD.  Posts on Facebook seemed to be geared to encouraging victims to make police reports.

WPD is moving in to their new station in Whittier.  The phone numbers will not change until after the move is complete and Chief is back in town.
Review of month-end statistics and YTD.  December added to stats, now the full information on 2017 is available.  
GFD stats and activities YTD and for the month (Manch Garhart, GFD): 

53 calls so far in January, more of them are EMS calls than is typical.  Girdwood Auto is handling lockouts, etc which is helping to keep GFD ready to respond to other calls.

Academy just completed and 6 new probational members are on board now.  They have 3 more months of training and then will be full members. Next probation academy is in 6 weeks, which should bring 6 more members to the department.  Staffing has been meeting the expectations and requirements of AFD and morale is good.

Kyle Kelley mentioned that the Kenai Peninsula Borough had sent out a Request for Information to small departments, seeking assistance with calls in the KPB.  Overall, it seems that the KPB needs to find a better service model and a method to pay for it, as Girdwood recently encountered with policing.  As GFD is a contractor to the MOA, the request was sent to Chief LeBlanc at AFD, who opted not to respond as the area of response is outside the MOA service area. There is no desire to set up any sort of contractual obligation to respond outside of the service area, however at some point there should be discussion how to be reimbursed for calls for mutual aid that GFD responds to.  So far this year the GFD has had 4 responses outside of the MOA service area, which requires that AFD back-fill if response is needed in Girdwood.


GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Sam Daniel)
Sam reports that at the MOA/GBOS quarterly meeting last week, Bill Falsey, City Manager and Justin Doll, APD Chief stated that the MOA is working on a way to pay for APD to provide service on the Seward Highway after the state grant has been exhausted.  Specifics of how this is to be paid for, etc were not discussed, but it would occur at the 1st Quarter revisions.  This opens up the possibility of discussion with APD for a more rural style of police services in Girdwood.  There should be more information on the Seward Highway policing concept that will be proposed after a public safety commission meeting on Wednesday.  Sam restates that WPD has provided great service to Girdwood, the concern is the sustainability of the relationship in the long term and the need to investigate all the options as part of the PSAC and GBOS responsibility to the community.
WPD Service Feedback
No specific comments.  PSAC and GBOS remain pleased with service by WPD.
Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Old Business:

1) Discuss WPD upcoming outreach opportunities
Eric Viste, Girdwood K-8 principal, states that there are opportunities for WPD to engage with students.  Some ideas are: Bike to school day, Quarterly ALICE drills, he also recommends working with Cassie Quinn, the PE teacher, for other ideas.  

PSAC can purchase some give-away items (reflective strips, stickers, etc).  Mike Opalka mentions that Lions Club and other service organizations would likely help fund those items as well and he would be available to contact them for assistance if PSAC decides to make a request.

2) Review Girdwood policing options to present to GBOS. Work toward formalize recommendation to be sent to
GBOS.  Group expects to be ready with a formal recommendation in April for GBOS.
APD Girdwood Service:  New potential is very encouraging, but there are no specifics on this. 
APD Support of Girdwood Police Dept:  This has many challenges.  PSAC discusses setting up a work session in March to discuss them further to document the status of this discussion.
WPD contract:  PSAC and GBOS is pleased with the service under the current contract. 
Group pushes the formal recommendation to GBOS to April, in order to receive more information from MOA on possibility of APD service, cost, style.
3) Discuss APD enforcement on the Seward Highway after state grant funding is exhausted in March/April.
Previously discussed under GBOS Public Safety Supervisor Report.  State Grant funding may be stretched until April.  MOA does have a $1.2M request for state funding of Seward Highway enforcement, however they need to plan ahead and set funding in to motion at 1st Quarter revisions in order to avoid a gap in service.

4) Discuss parking ideas for Alyeska Spring Carnival/Slush Cup Events April 14.
This also was discussed at the MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting last week.  APD can provide officers, required to be at the regular officer OT rate of $160/hour and officers work in pairs.  Total cost would be approximately $2500, which could be paid from public safety budget, which has reserve account of $5000 for the year.  
Total need is not really known, as the volume of spectators depends largely on the weather the day of the Slush Cup event (SAT April 14). 

Kyle Kelley provides an alternative to police enforcement. Adding event parking signage for drivers to know where to go to park along the intersections on Alyeska Highway and Arlberg Avenue.  This would require rental of signs and barricades to block off some areas from illegal parking.  Some signs could be purchased and re-used for future years.  Kyle will provide costs and plan for this at the March PSAC meeting.  
Mike Opalka to research possibility of support from the Military Youth Academy to help guide vehicles away from no-parking areas and have information for the March 5 meeting.

Group discusses that having some financial backing from the resort would be helpful, although they do recognize that the resort hires additional security staff to help manage the event.  Typically, if there is a large event in the MOA, the sponsoring organization is responsible for managing these types of issues (marathons, concerts, etc).  The volume of business experienced throughout the town makes it reasonable for the town to share the cost of vehicle management.  Mandy agrees to research this request with Alyeska Resort for the March 5 meeting.
5) Discuss PSAC quarterly goals/work plan for PSAC for 2018, including:
ALICE Drill for police, fire and public:  Michelle has contacted FBI for initial training exercise (1 hour info session).  Group is working scheduling this sometime this winter/spring on a weeknight.

Application and installation of Bleeding Control Kits. Michelle has contact for purchase of these kits. Additional information to come.
Girdwood Community Disaster/Emergency Preparedness: Recent earthquake brought forward that Girdwood residents may not be prepared or aware of emergency plans in case of being isolated from Anchorage and/or failure of roads/bridges in Girdwood.  


Girdwood Disaster/Emergency Plans: Need to review and understand GFD plans, MOA Comprehensive plans, roles of GBOS and MOA employees. Group to continue to identify issues and schedule training to ensure that the community, service providers and GBOS are prepared to respond.  GFD holds training in the autumn.
6) Discuss information campaign for the parking ordinance on the area-wide ballot in April.

MOA staff cannot assist.  GVT is ready to help pass out info if it’s created.  Kyle will get proposition number.  Michelle to develop some materials and provide them to Mandy for GVT.    

New business
7) Discuss making a recommendation to the DOT to place directional signage on Alyeska Highway prior to the T

intersection.
Mandy states that directional signage on the wooden sign at the intersection causes congestion at the intersection, when people stop to read the sign.  It would be more helpful for those who aren’t sure where they are going to have directional signs before they are at the intersection.  DOT right of way has recommended that groups from outside the Resort write letters supporting directional signage prior to the intersection, so Mandy is requesting PSAC/LUC/GBOS become involved.  More organizations participating in this will be helpful.  Margaret suggests that they also pursue letter from the Girdwood Chamber
Public Comment:


None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):

None

Adjourn 8:30PM
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